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1 PROCEEDI NGS
2 (4:02 p.m)
3 SHERIFF PIERINI: Okay. Today is
4  COctober 16, 2017, which is a Minday, 4 o'clock this
5 afternoon. On location here is a public conment
6 hearing, workshop, and regularly schedul ed neeting,
7 which is here at South Point Hotel here in Las Vegas.
8 WwW'dliketo first start off with -- first nowis a
9 couple of things to nmake sure that everybody
10  understands what we have to do. Am| |oud enough? 1Is
11 that better? That doesn't do anything? So how are we
12 doing there, Scott?
13 CH EF JOHNSTON: | don't think they're on.
14 SHERI FF PIERINI: Sonething is not happening
15 | don't think.
16 UNI DENTI FI ED SPEAKER:  Everybody t ap.
17 (Pause.)
18 SHERI FF PIERINI:  W'Il wait for Scott to
19 cone back. ay, how do you -- you hear us okay
20 there, Scott?
21 CH EF JOHNSTON: Can you hear ne? Can you
22  hear nme now?
23 SHERI FF PIERI NI :  Yeah, okay. Since nobody
24  heard nme, I'lIl have to go through it again, right?
25 Here we go. All right, today is Cctober 16, 2017,
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4 o' clock this afternoon. And what we're doing is the
Conm ssion on Peace Oficer Standards and Training to
hol d the public comment hearing, workshop, and

regul arly schedul ed neeting here at South Point Hotel,

1

2

3

4

5 here in Las Vegas.
6 |"d Iike to nmake sure that everybody here,

7 just remnd you as the public to sign your nane if you
8 would at the back over there, that would be great, and
9 if you have an agency that you work for. W want to
10 nmake sure that when you conme up here in front, if

11 you'd like to nake a comment just say your nane and

12 also the agency you work for. | want to nake sure

13 that everyone here has a chance for public coments,
14 and we will certainly do that. Al nost each one of

15 these itens that we have |isted here, you can cone up
16 and say anything you wi sh on that.

17 | want to say here for our Conm ssioners

18 that if you're making a notion, we'd |like to nake sure
19 your nane is then given and we want to nake sure that
20 our mkes are on. And don't forget that if you're
21 talking to your neighbor next to you, it could be on

22 t he record.

23 W'd like to start off right nowwth a cal
24  of order, and we'll start with you if we coul d,
25 M chel e.
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1 CH EF FREEMAN. M chel e Freeman, Depart nent
2 of Public Safety for City of Las Vegas.

3 SHERI FF PI ERINI:  Thank you.

4 DEPUTY CHI EF SCHOFI ELD: Gary Schofi el d

5 representing the Las Vegas Metropolitan Police

6 Depart nent .

7 CH EF TANNER: Troy Tanner, Mesquite PD.

8 LT. McKINNEY: Kevin MKinney, Elko County
9 Sheriff's Ofice.

10 MR WRICGHT: JimWight, Nevada Depart nent

11 of Public Safety.

12 CHI EF DEPUTY PEDERSEN:. Russ Pedersen,

13  Washoe County Sheriff's Ofice.

14 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Ron Pierini, Douglas

15 County Sheriff.

16 CH EF KETSAA: Jim Ketsaa, Cark County

17  School Police.

18 SHERI FF WATTS: Dan Watts, Wite Pine County

19 Sheriff.

20 MR JENSEN. M ke Jensen, O fice of the

21  Attorney Ceneral.

22 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherl ock from POST.

23 CH EF JOHANSTON: Scott Johnston from POST.

24 SHERI FF PI ERINI :  Thank you, Scott. Can you

25 also align exactly where this information was passed
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1 onto so our public knows that this is going on today?
2 CH EF JOHANSTON: Sure. The notice of

3 hearing for part of this nmeeting was posted at Carson
4 Cty Legislative Building, Las Vegas, G ant Sawyer

5 Bui | di ng, Carson Nevada State Library, Capito

6 Bui | ding at POST, the Ely/Wite Pine County Sheriff's
7 Ofice, and at all major library branches in Carson

8 City, Churchill County, Cark County, Douglas County,
9 El ko County, Esneral da County, Humbol dt County,

10 Lander/Battle Muntain Branch Library, Lincoln County,
11 Lyon County, M neral County, Tonopah Public Library,
12 Pershi ng County, Storey County, Washoe County, and

13 Wiite Pine County, as required with the neeting | aws.
14 Al so, we sent notice of the entire neeting
15 out to all law enforcenent agencies that are listed on
16 our email distribution. And pursuant to regul ations,
17 It was posted at the state posting site, website.

18 SHERI FF PI ERINI: Thanks, Scott. Thank you
19 very nuch. Ckay, on nunber 3 here, we're going to go
20 into Public Conment Hearing on Proposed Regul ations
21 for LCB File R0O03-17 and al so R012-17. The purpose of
22 the hearing is to receive comments fromall interested
23  persons regardi ng adoption, anmendment, and repeal of
24 reqgulations that pertain to Chapter 289 of the Nevada
25 Admnistrative Code. |1'd like to have M. Jensen talk
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1 alittle bit about how that happens and what that's
2 all about.
3 MR JENSEN. Thank you, M. Chairman. This
4 Is Mke Jensen for the record. | know |'ve done this
5 afewtines before, soif you're not relatively newto
6 the Conm ssion, you've probably heard this several
7 tinmes.
8 But today we're actually taking part in two
9 parts of the rule-nmaking process. This first thing
10 that we're going to be going through as the Conm ssion
11 is a public comment hearing. This is a process --
12 part of the rul e-making process where the public has
13 an opportunity to coment on proposed | anguage that's
14  been approved by the Legislative Council Bureau. When
15 vyou |l ook at your agenda, there are a couple of file
16  nunbers there, and each of those files are different
17 proposed agendas -- or proposed | anguage with two
18 separate regul ation changes that are going to be
19 tal ked about today. And so this an opportunity for
20 I nterested parties to cone and give input on those
21  proposed regul ati ons before the Conm ssion takes any
22 action on those regul ations.
23 And just to preenpt, the second part that's
24 comng up after this is a workshop, and that's
25 actually the first step in the rul e-making process for
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1 the Conm ssion, which is before -- sonetines you'l

2 have | anguage that's been put together, and | think

3 Scott has put and the Comm ssion staff has put sone

4 potential |anguage out there for this proposed

5 regulation, but it's also just an opportunity for

6 stakeholders and other interested parties to cone and
7 talk about nore of a general concept of a regulation

8 and how that regulation mght work if the Conm ssion

9 were to propose | anguage that woul d be reviewed by the
10 Legislative Council Bureau. So that's part 2 that

11 you're going to see in the neeting today as well, the
12 workshop part.

13 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you, M. Jensen.

14 Ckay, we're onto Topic A LCB File R003-17,
15 and I'lIl have M ke Sherlock go ahead and outline

16 exactly what we're going to be tal king about.

17 MR. SHERLOCK: Sure. M ke Sherlock for the
18 record. And I'Il just go through all these. And just
19 to remnd the Conmission, this is part of the

20  rul e-making process. W went through a workshop on

21 all these reg changes, and this is the | anguage com ng
22 back fromLCB as M ke Jensen just nentioned.

23 So through these changes |'ve kind of

24 outlined real quickly just to give everybody a sunmary
25 and whether or not there is comment or not. The first
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1 one is 289.140, which is the category | m ninum

2 standards. And that we changed the subject titles to
3 match NRS changes. So what you see in there is the

4 | egi sl ature change, the term accident to crash, elder
5 abuse to ol der person abuse. So we just cleaned up

6 the language in the NAC on that in terns of subject

7 titles for training in category |I. Additionally, we
8 added nine -- | think it's nine newtitles to category
9 |, which cover cat Ill subjects to category I.

10 The sane with 289.150, which is the

11 category Il requirenents. Again we fixed the subject
12 titles and added the cat Il titles that were

13 necessary.

14 And 289.170, | believe that's reserve

15 training. Again we cleaned up the title, subject

16 titles to match the NRS

17 And 289. 200, that covers reciprocity, again
18 the title changes were nade and category |1l subjects
19 were added there where necessary.
20 289. 230 deals with maintaining a POST
21 certificate, continuing education type stuff. W
22 sinply clarified in the requirenent to denonstrate
23 proficiency on firearns to type of firearm The
24  previous |anguage was all firearns authorized, so kind
25 of cleaned that up and nade it clearer for the

PO TNT 3200 Cobb Galleria Parkway, Suite 200 Page 11
COURT REPORTING At|anta’ GA 30339 | (678) 496-2450


http://www.trustpointreporting.com

Meeting 10/16/2017
1 agenci es.
2 289.310 has to do with certified courses of
3 training. Basically, we changed there that the
4 provi ders whose principal place of business are
5 outside the state of Nevada nust first be certified by
6 the National Certification Programunless they're
7 exenpted by the executive director. And it just
8 clarified some of the | anguage on active courses and
9 renoved sone confusing | anguage that was in there.
10 So those were the changes that we nmade as we
11  went through the process in the | anguage com ng back
12 fromLCB. It seens to neet our needs and foll ows
13 along with the rul e-nmaking process that we went
14  through.
15 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Qur Conmmi ssion itself
16 actually went through this whole process, and we want
17 to nmake sure everybody understands that all of us
18 decided that we need to nmake those changes. Sonetines
19 we get sone of those regul ations, they don't nake a
20 | ot of sense or they cross sonething out. So | think
21 every tine we do one of these things, it makes it
22 easier for people to understand.
23 So I'd like to ask for comment of any of our
24  people out in the audience. Wuld anybody like to
25 nmake a comment on this particular topic? Yes, sir?
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1 SHERI FF ELGAN. If | may?

2 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Yes, conme on up.

3 SHERI FF ELGAN: Ken El gan, Sheriff,

4 Esneral da County. So if | understand you correctly,

5 what you're saying is you want to conbine the category
6 I, I'l, and Il to a category | position?

7 MR SHERLOCK: |'msorry, Sheriff. MKke

8 Sherlock for the record. Can you repeat that for ne?
9 SHERI FF ELGAN. Okay. |f | understand you
10 correctly, what you're saying is you want to change
11 the NRS and NAC to conbine category III, Il, and | to
12 an all-inclusive category | peace officer?

13 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
14 That's correct. |If you understand the difference in
15 our categories, it's about training. So what we're
16 doing with this is add about nine titles that bring
17 that category IIl training into category |I. And

18 actually it's currently the way category Il is handled
19 right nowis totally integrated in category |I. So

20 we've just integrated cat IIl into category | also.

21 SHERI FF ELGAN. (Ckay. And | don't know if
22 in the rural counties, such as mne, we don't really
23 require category Ills to be trained up to category I
24  standards. They basically operate in the jail as

25 corrections officers. Are you putting this
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1 requirenent on NDOC al so?
2 MR SHERLOCK: Again, Mke Sherlock for the
3 record. This does not change category IIl at all. So
4 it --
5 SHERI FF ELGAN. Just the way -- just the way
6 POST is presenting it.
7 MR SHERLOCK: You still have a category I
8 training program that's fine. You can be just
9 category III.
10 SHERI FF WATTS: Dan Watts, for the record.
11 Kind of what we | ooked at was category | right now, if
12 in our rural areas, if they're category |I and they
13 need to fill in at the jail, they don't neet the
14 requirenents for category IlIl so they cannot do that.
15 So what's going to be done is added into sone of the
16 training, into the category | training where they
17 could step in and help out in your jail if needed.
18 But your category IIl wll still stay the sane.
19 Correct ?
20 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
21 That's correct. | think sone of the m sconceptions
22 out there were currently how a | ot of places have
23 operated fromour experiences. |If you have a
24 category | officer and you're short in the rurals, in
25 the jail, you're bringing in a category |I officer to
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1 work the jail. That's actually a violation of the

2 category and the training needs of a category III.

3 This cleans that up so you will be able to bring your
4 cat | into cover the jail or what have you.

5 SHERI FF ELGAN:  So why not just include it

6 in category | framng rather than making it a

7 category IIl position as well as a category |? Wy

8 not just include that training in the category |?

9 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
10 That is what we're doing. Al we're doing is
11  including --
12 SHERI FF ELGAN:. Yeah, I'Ill argue that point
13 wth you sinply because | had a cat Ill | sent to your
14 first class of 2017, which was a conbi nati on category
15 I, 111 --or I, Il, and I'll, and it was just too nmuch
16 category | for ny category IIl guys, for his position
17 is what |I'"'msaying. That's ny point. | took him out
18 of your acadeny, put himin an NDOC acadeny, passed
19 wth flying colors.
20 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
21 I'mnot really sure. Qur cat IIl may be longer in
22  hours than DOC, but we front road -- front |oad al
23 the cat Il stuff for that purpose, that if someone
24 only wants cat Ill, they can | eave at that point.
25 SHERI FF ELGAN:  You need to | ook at your
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1 agenda a little closer because that's not the way it

2  happened.

3 Thank you. Ken El gan, Sheriff, Esneral da

4 County.

5 SHERI FF PIERINI: Let ne ask you a coupl e of

6 questions. Like what happened to me was when | had a

7 category I, | thought you could go in the jail and do

8 whatever you want because | was a nunber 1, right?

9 And then we found out that that's not true because you

10 didn't get through the right programfor the jail

11 process. So --

12 SHERI FF ELGAN.  And | was under that sane

13  assunption in the beginning.

14 SHERIFF PIERINI: Yeah. And all of a sudden

15 | go, whoops, | made a mstake, | didn't know that.

16 So that's what we tried to do is to make that right

17 that if a category | goes into the acadeny, he's going

18 to learn what IIl is all about, too, so then you can

19 bring himto the jail and there is not going to be a

20 problemwth that. That education that he has and

21 training is now filtered into himand he understands

22 or her to be able to do that.

23 What you still can do and |I'm going to ask

24 M. Sherlock this, in our facility we do our own

25 category Ills. W can still do that and be able to
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1 have a category IIl for only the jail. See, that's
2 still the same, so we're okay with that.
3 SHERI FF ELGAN. That's my point.
4 MR SHERLOCK: And | would agree with --
5 SHERI FF ELGAN: If POST -- if POST is going
6 to do this, increase the level for the category |
7 category to include category Ill, but don't give us
8 the inpression that | can send a category IIl and he's
9 going to get just category Ill, because he didn't. He
10 was getting category | training at the sanme tine.
11 MR SHERLOCK: |1'Il take a look at that. |
12 can tell you that we do, do firearns training as part
13 of the category Ill, which is not currently required.
14 But we do, do that. So there are sone cat | --
15 SHERI FF ELGAN: It was nore academ cs than
16 anything el se. Thank you.
17 SHERI FF PI ERINI:  Thank you, Sheriff,
18 appreciate it.
19 Anybody el se in the audience would like to
20 make a comment? Ask a question?
21 Ckay, seeing none, go to the Conmm ssioners,
22 does anybody would like to say anything? Any
23 questions? GCkay, thank you.
24 M. Sherl ock, why don't you go onto nunber
25 B, pl ease.
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1 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
2 | went through the entire file. Those are all the

3  changes.

4 SHERI FF PIERINI: So you want to include

5 that. You don't want to have anything nore added on

6 that?

7 MR, SHERLOCK: No.

8 SHERI FF PIERINI : Okay. Because | nentioned
9 inthis process we started with A but we did both A
10 and B, okay. Any other questions?

11 Ckay, we're going to go onto nunber I, the
12 workshop. The workshop is for future regulation

13 related to the voluntary | aw enforcenent di spatcher
14 training and certification pursuant to the authority
15 set in Assenbly Bill 151. And maybe we should talk
16 about what that is first.
17 M ke would you want to do that, or
18 M. Jensen, do you want to do that?
19 MR JENSEN. | think you were there.
20 MR SHERLOCK: Yeah, M ke Sherlock for the
21 record. Again, so just to kind of rem nd everybody,
22 the last legislative session under AB 151, the
23 legislature essentially put dispatch sort of under the
24 unbrella POST and may -- and creates a voluntary --
25 makes it a voluntary participation for individuals and
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1 agencies to neet the POST requirenents.
2 Basically, the bill directs POST to create a
3 training programfor dispatchers, and it also
4 contained a definition of what a dispatcher is and
5 that kind of thing. 1In the book, itself, we had
6 created sone sanple | anguage for discussion. That was
7 really based on the original bill and, frankly, the
8 intent of the working group of dispatchers.
9 That said, the bill was watered down quite a
10 bit. And probably that sanple that you find in the
11  commission book really exceeds the authority granted
12 in that final bill. On the public table and then in
13 front of each Comm ssioner, | handed out a new sanple
14  for discussion. And this sanple we tried to zero in
15 on the requirenent to create a programfor
16 dispatchers, of POST, that is. And, frankly, from our
17 perspective at POST, it just -- it nakes sense to have
18 standards and value for any certificate that we give
19 out.
20 So based on that bill and that intent, we
21 sinply added the vol unteer program for dispatchers
22 under basic training, which would be 289.120, add a
23 new NAC that establishes the training topics required
24 in this programwe are to create. You can see in
25 there, and this is again comng fromthe dispatch
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1 working group, it's a 120-hour course. Currently,
2 it's all online. Again, it's voluntary. And the 120
3 hours was based on their study and what other states
4 do, what our officer training |looks |ike, and that
5 kind of thing. And then it adds dispatcher to 289. 200
6 for the certificate itself and what the programis.
7 W sinmply made it as cut and dry as we
8 could, not wanting to cut anybody out, that kind of
9 thing. So sinply would require that they are enpl oyed
10 by alaw -- as a |law enforcenent dispatcher as defined
11 in the NRS that was passed. W included certified as
12 an NCIC user at the inquiry |evel because every
13 dispatcher in the state has to neet that currently, so
14 we're not changing or adding anything new to any sort
15 of requirenent. And then, of course, successful
16 conpletion of that training programthat was created.
17 And at that point, they'd be given a certificate for
18 the program
19 And so that's just a sanple to tal k about.
20 But, again, | just wanted to rem nd everybody where
21 that cane from It was a legislative bill that put
22 dispatchers under the unbrella of POST.
23 SHERI FF PI ERINI:  Thank you, M ke.
24 To the public, is there anybody fromthe
25 public would Iike to nake a comment on this topic?
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1 Let there be nore dispatcher out there. No? Ckay.
2 Ch, Keith, okay, cone on up.
3 SHERI FF ELGAN: Can | go with hin®
4 SHERI FF ELGAN: Sure, cone on.
5 SHERI FF LOGAN:. Keith Logan, Sheriff of
6 Eureka County for the record. | support the program
7 and | knowit's not where we want it to be under the
8 voluntary part of it. But in order to get there, we
9 have to nake first steps and hope that we will see
10 sonething beyond that. | know that in our snall
11 little community, we are -- they're all striving to
12 get as nmuch training as possible. They want to be
13 challenged, and they want to be recogni zed for the
14 hard work that they are doing. So | support what
15 we're trying to do, but | knowit's not exactly what
16 the original docunentation started as. So if | can
17 assist in any way working forward to getting this
18 first part done and then we can in years in the
19 future, can try to nake it nore stringent and better,
20 then | think we should do that.
21 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Sheriff? Thank you,
22  Keith.
23 SHERI FF ELGAN:. Ken El gan, Sheriff,
24 Esneral da County. What nore training can POST offer
25 our dispatchers than what is currently required by the
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1 state?

2 MR, SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
3 | don't know what the state requires for dispatchers

4 right now | didn't know they did actually.

5 SHERI FF ELGAN:. Yes, they do. Your term nal
6 agency coordinators, which is your TAC, your ATAC,

7 which is the assistant term nal agency coordi nator,

8 have several weeks of training that they can go

9 through. In the rurals, we rely on the TAC and ATAC
10 to train the new dispatchers. So | just can't inmagine
11 POST taking on another training project when the

12 requi rements by the state are already pretty

13 stringent. And we are audited every year.
14 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
15 Al | could say is this was a legislative bill that
16 directs us to create this program | wll say that
17 the training programis already done. |It's going to
18 be online through our platform Modle is what we use
19 right now And, again, it was created by this
20 dispatch working group. W're going to hopefully send
21 it out to agencies and get sone feedback on what
22 changes need to be made. But for us, in ternms of the
23 new training program | think it's -- it was really
24 nost of the work frankly was done by this dispatch
25  working group.
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1 SHERI FF ELGAN. Well, the best part of the
2 whole legislative it's voluntary.

3 MR SHERLOCK: It is voluntary.

4 SHERI FF ELGAN: Okay. Thank you.

5 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Ckay, please, cone on up.
6 SHERI FF McNEAL: Al MNeal, Sheriff, Lyon

7 County. The Lyon County Sheriff's Ofice is a

8 proponent of this program W understand it's

9 wvoluntary. | think the critical thing is, you know,
10 when you deal wth a public safety dispatch center the
11 size of Washoe County or of Cark County, they have a
12 lot nore resources. The issue here is about

13 sustainment in a critical incident in those small or
14  nediumsized counties. |If | have a large incident in
15 Lyon County, | don't have the dispatching pull to

16 sustain any |arge-scal e operation, whether |'m

17 starting to transform-- transfer ny calls to Dougl as
18 County or Carson City. |1've got have -- we've got to
19 have a standardi zati on between -- a baseline
20 standardi zati on between communication centers, and |
21 think this is a good step.
22 ' mnot a proponent of the state taking over
23 everything and mandating it, but there's got to be
24  that baseline for sustainnent. | think that Sheriff
25 Lonbardo today really tal ked about the resources and
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1 having to sustain what's going on here in Cark
2 County. This is basically |I think an eye-opener for
3 all of us that we've got to start thinking outside the
4 box.
5 Thank you.
6 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Thank you. Yes, nma' anf
7 M5. SNYDER: G na Snyder, UNLV Police
8 Departnent. W applaud the fact that there is at
9 | east sone training being offered at this tine.
10 Currently, there is no tel econmuni cator training
11 that's required other than what the gentl enman had
12 said. The TAC and ATAC training is NCIC only, and
13 it's 4 days' worth of training. And then we go back
14  and teach our dispatchers NCIC. Com ng from anot her
15 state, comng fromlllinois, we had required training.
16 Li ke this gentleman just said, the dispatchers need
17 the opportunity to work together and | earn consistency
18 and continuity, so we need nore topics than just NCI C
19 offered to us as a collective training group. So
20 anything that's being offered nowwl| definitely be a
21  pl us.
22 | know the majority of us as dispatchers
23 would love the opportunity to be able to assist in any
24 way that we can. Also, being a part of APCO Nevada
25 APCO would love to be able to be a part of this and to
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1 Dbe a part of the working group possibly. | know

2 Nevada al so has a Nevada NI NA (ph.) chapter who woul d

3 love to be a part of things. |It's just the state is

4 sort of spread out so we don't always have a way to

5 get together, to work on these things together, so

6 hopefully POST can maybe help bring us all together

7 and we can get sone nore collective organized training

8 where we can be assets to each other.

9 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
10 Not to go too specific, but ny understanding is with
11 the training program the intent right nowis to test
12 that with all, you know, send it out to al
13  supervisors in every comcenter -- comunications
14 center across the state and then get the feedback from
15 there. So we hope to get everybody's feedback on the
16 training itself before we put it Iive.

17 M5. SNYDER. Sure. W'd love to help

18 however we can.

19 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Ckay, thank you very nuch.
20 Anybody else in the audience would Iike to nake

21 comment? Seeing none, how about the Comm ssion?

22 CH EF DEPUTY PEDERSEN:. Russ Pedersen. Just
23 a couple of things. One, the NCICtraining, |I'm

24 certainly not a subject matter expert, but | think the
25 key, although a fantastic training and critical
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1 training to make sure data entry is accurate, that
2 we're not violating any federal laws, but | don't
3 believe that training goes into specifics on
4 dispatching, itself, those critical calls, those types
5 of, you know, a baby not breathing. It certainly
6 doesn't cover anything at all. | think this
7 Conm ssion, as well as everybody in this room would
8 probably agree this is just a small step to really
9 recogni ze what we've al ways known, that our
10 dispatchers are comuni cation specialists, whatever
11 you call themin your agency, are fantastic. They're
12 professionals. This is just a step in the right
13 direction to really show them and support them from
14  the POST standpoint that they are truly the
15 professionals and give them sone basi c standardi zed
16 training that we can build off of throughout the
17 entire state.
18 And so, again, | think it's smart that it's
19 voluntary because certainly not every agency has the
20 ability or the resources, but it gives the Conmm ssion,
21 as well as people throughout the state, to support
22 POST and maybe build their | esson plans and get nore
23 and nore online training so we can build off of that.
24 Thank you.
25 SHERI FF PIERINI: | appreciate that.
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1 Anybody else? Ckay, | renenber sone tinme ago when --
2 "' msorry, Kenny? kay, we'll go back from
3 the Comm ssioners now to you, there you go.

4 SHERI FF FURLONG | apol ogi ze, | apol ogi ze.
5 For the record, Kenny Furlong, Carson City. Several
6 of our community colleges or colleges in the state

7 offer sone sorts of training. Just for clarification
8 pur poses, M. Sherlock, will -- can civilians who are
9 not currently enployed with a | aw enforcenent agency
10 sign onto this and receive a certification prior to
11  nmaking an application to join an agency?

12 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
13 You know, Sheriff, we haven't really got

14 that far yet. Currently, with a |ot of our online

15 courses, anybody can access that, so I'massum ng we
16 could do the sane with that. And | know what you're
17 tal king about. | know WNC no | onger has the program
18 anynore. And | know it was a pool to hire from And
19 we can certainly entertain that. |'mnot opposed to
20 that. W have to work out these other things first,
21  but yeah.

22 SHERI FF FURLONG  Ckay, thank you.

23 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you, Kenny.

24 | think one of the comments I'd |Iike to nake
25 Is | renmenber sone tinme ago when we had sone of the
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1 dispatchers came into this location, | think, and they
2 tal ked about the need for that kind of training, and

3 all of us agreed with that. The problemis, is that

4 ri ght under POST it's for peace officers and not, you
5 know, they're not sworn in. And that's really a

6 problemwe have to think about. But nore inportantly,
7 we have to think about is how nuch noney we really

8 have. W're barely hanging onto all the acadeni es

9 that we have today for the sworn peace officer, and we
10 can't grow right now because there is not enough

11 noney.

12 So we're going to do the best we possibly

13 can and why we wanted to, and this is what |

14  understand M. Sherlock and M. Jensen, was the fact
15 that |east-w se you have the opportunity to go get

16 sonething and then hopefully in the future that it can
17 grow enough that we can have nore financial help that
18 we can do nore for everybody. But don't forget our

19 main mssion is peace officers, not anybody el se.
20 Even t hough they passed a |aw on that, that's what
21 we're allowed to have.
22 Ckay. Yes, sir?
23 CH EF DEPUTY PEDERSEN:. Sir, Russ Pedersen
24 one nore time for Mke. | notice there is no time
25 limt for the 120 hours. |Is that going to be a
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1 concern? Are we talking for the dispatcher, do we
2 want themto have that tine done in 1 year, 6 nonths,
3 or a continuous 120? Should that be listed in the
4 | aw, or are you going to adopt a different regulation,
5 or howis that going to | ook?
6 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
7 You know again, and maybe M ke Jensen can speak to
8 this, but when we |ook at the current bill and what it
9 directs us to do, we're somewhat |limted. | can say
10 that in ternms of tine to take the course, that's done
11 admnistratively, so in fact, we were just talking
12 about this earlier. |If you look at, for instance, our
13 reserve program you have 180 days to conplete it or
14  we boot you out admi nistratively and you have to start
15 over. So we'll look at that, the admnistrative
16 rul es, but for us, again, based on this bill, it's if
17 you neet this standard, we will give you this piece of
18 paper from POST. And that's where we're at right now.
19 SHERIFF PIERINI: It's all we can do.
20 MR SHERLOCK: From our interpretation.
21 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you.
22 Ckay, why don't we nove onto our regularly
23 schedul ed neeting. W don't have to worry about the
24 call to order because we're all here and all
25  Conm ssioners are present. So right now we're going
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1 to deal with nunber 3 and that's discussion, public
2 coment, and for possible action, approval of mnutes
3 fromthe July 27, 2017, regularly schedul ed POST
4  Conm ssion neeting.
5 So what we need to do is everybody hopefully
6 had enough tine to read the mnutes that we did on
7 July 27th. D d anybody see any problens with it?
8 Seeing none, we're ready for a notion?
9 DEPUTY CHI EF SCHOFI ELD: Gary Schofi el d.
10 1'll nake a notion to approve.
11 SHERI FF PIERI NI :  Thank you, Gary.
12 CH EF TANNER: Troy Tanner, second.
13 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Thank you, Troy. Any
14  other questions, comments? All in favor?
15 (Ayes.)
16 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Okay, thank you. CQur
17 Director, M. MKke Sherlock, you' ve got several things
18 here, information of the training division, standards
19 division, and other things. Go ahead.
20 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
21 1"l just -- 1'Il make it real quick. In terns of
22 training, basic training right now we're just about to
23 graduate a class in Novenber. W'IIl start another one
24  in January. W have -- we just filled the |ast
25 acadeny. | think we'll probably be pretty close to
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1 full for the comng January acadeny. | would

2 encourage anybody who wants to get people into our

3 acadeny to get that paperwork to us as soon as

4 possi bl e.

5 One concern for us in our basic training

6 program we charge |ocal agencies $500. It has been

7 $500 since the '80s. W've been running into sone

8 i ssues in collecting that $500. Just so everybody

9 knows, the $500 basically pays for their food, for

10 about 6 weeks of our 16-week acadeny. After that it's
11 on us.

12 W do have an adm nistrative rule that says
13 that bill has to be paid within the first 30 days.

14 W've let that go for a while. It poses a problemfor
15 us both in terns of the budget but also in managing

16 that acadeny. |[|f soneone doesn't nmaeke it through the
17 acadeny, it's hard for us to ask for the noney once

18 they get booted out of the acadeny. So all |'m saying
19 Is, please, if you do have people in our acadeny, to
20 try to nmake sure that the budget issues are taken care
21 of within the first 30 days.

22 Also in the training area, one of our goals
23 has been to inprove our advance training in addition
24 to our basic training. One of the areas that | want
25 our advance training to get into is nore career
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1 oriented training, sonething that | call the detective
2 core series. W've begun devel opnent of that. Thanks
3 tothe Attorney General's Ofice for financial support
4 and a grant fromthem we did conplete and develop a
5 basic investigation course that we're rolling out,

6 wth alot of help particularly fromMtro and DPS and
7 Washoe County actually are helping us with that. So
8 we want to continue to expand that core series, and
9 hopefully we can find the funds to do that. W'l]I
10 nove away from basic investigation to hom cide, adult
11 sex crines, and child sex crines, that kind of thing,
12 in that series. And so we're working on that. Again
13 sonetinmes we're limted by budget.
14 On the standards side, we continue to | ook
15 at regulations. W'I|l be working on the dispatch
16 regulation, |I'massum ng, and those areas.
17 Adm ni stratively, our business process
18 analyst is retiring, Shirley Mcallef. She
19 deals with all of our IT issues and conmunication with
20 our agencies, so |l ama little nervous about that. W
21 need to get her position filled as quickly as
22 possible. She handles things |ike Formatta and sone
23 of our IT web stuff where we receive nost of our
24 information. So we're working on filling that
25 posi tion.
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1 In terns of the budget, just to cry alittle
2 bit, this last |legislative session, the courts

3 expanded their draw fromthe court assessnent fees to
4 60 percent, dropping the executive branch to 40

5 percent where we get our funds. Unfortunately, they
6 did not change the cal culation or the cal cul ator over
7 at the conptroller's office and have been sweepi ng

8 nmoney out of our account to nmake up the differences.

9 They accidentally gave us too nuch noney. And that

10 always poses a problemfor us. This nonth they swept
11  $22,000. Wth our little budget, that's a big inpact.
12 So we'll continue to deal with that. Hopefully, they
13 fixed the calculations and don't have to take any nore
14  noney fromus. But that's about it going on at POST
15 ri ght now.

16 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you, M ke,

17 appreciate it. Any questions fromthe Conm ssion?

18 Anybody fromthe pubic?

19 Ckay, going on then, if we can, to nunber 5
20 and this is discussion/public coment -- |'msorry?
21 Ch, gosh, sorry.

22 SHERI FF PITTS: Sheriff Pitts, El ko County,
23 for the record. On the admnistrative part of POST,
24 |"ve tal ked to M. Sherlock about this, I couldn't get
25 it on the agenda, so we thought we'd bring it up in
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1 open comments. | have a problemwth our guys getting
2 washed out in the pre-physical. Now, |et nme straight
3 and right up front, I don't want to change the exit
4 physical at all, but this pre-physical, | had a guy
5 get washed out for one sit-up or one push-up. | was
6 told by M. Sherlock, too, that they don't allow --

7 once that's done, they don't allow themto finish the
8 rest of the test, the physical agility test. So

9 essentially he didn't have a chance to finish it, and
10 to make up one push-up in 16 weeks | think is very

11 reasonable. | want to see if we can get that changed.
12 |'ve talked to several sheriffs that are

13 present today. They've had guys washed out for one

14  sit-up, for two -- just short, small. And I

15 under stand having an entry-level test, but this is

16 kind of ridiculous to kick a guy out of POST, one of
17 ny enpl oyees out of POST for one push-up.

18 A couple of things: | think that it should
19 be up to us. According to M. Sherlock, it doesn't

20 cost the POST any nore for my guy to finish. It costs
21 me 16 weeks of pay to finish POST, and if he doesn't
22 pass the test, he doesn't get his certificate, he

23 can't get hired. That should be a call that's made to
24  any sheriff or any chief of police to say do you want
25 to keep this guy or not keep this guy in ny class
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1 Dbecause he didn't pass by one push-up or one sit-up,

2 or he failed the run by 3 seconds or whatever the

3 standard is. That should be our call.

4 Again, this just came up this last POST. |
5 had a guy that didn't make it by one push-up. |

6 didn't even get notified. He called ne and said |I'm
7 on ny way home; | got kicked out of POST. POST never
8 reached out to ne and said, hey, this is what

9 happened, do you want to -- in ny opinion, you should
10 have said do you want to |leave himin and take a

11 chance that he won't make that push-up up by the end
12 of the examor the end of the 16 weeks, or do you want
13 himto leave. And then | can nake the call, say, hey,
14 | think if I call himand say you better get your, in
15 gear and get this made up, | think it's going to hold
16 nmore wei ght than POST saying you mssed it by one week
17 [sic]. Again, Sheriff Allen had the sanme situation
18 happen, several tinmes that happened.

19 SHERI FF ALLEN. M ke Al'l en, Hunbol dt County
20 Sheriff. W've been -- we've had our issues. | have
21 also talked to the Director Sherlock about this, and
22 it just seens like it's very difficult, our applicant
23 pool in the rural areas. Once they -- if they can
24 make it out of the background, then we start a whole
25 new process. So there is a lot of investnent that
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1 goes in at the start of the hiring process, as well as
2 people buying uniforns and getting washed out the
3 first day.

4 So with the sheriff -- we're not asking to

5 lower the standards. W're just asking are we really
6 looking at this the right way, to wash sonmebody out

7 the first day on sonething where they have 16 weeks to
8 make up sone of this area. And I just want to say

9 that | do support Sheriff Pitts on what he said.

10 | think we've got to renenber that nost of
11 the state is rural, and that's what everybody here is
12 for, as Sheriff Pierini said, is police officers. And
13 we need to support the police officers and try to get
14  these people trained the best way possible. But it's
15 very difficult in the rural areas to get a good

16 applicant pool. And we're not saying to |ower the

17 standards at all, the ending standards, but is there
18 sonething else that we can | ook at to nake sure that
19 everybody that we feel is a good candi date can

20  successfully compl ete the POST Acadeny.

21 SHERIFF PITTS: And 1'd li ke to add

22 sonething. Because when we do our physical for hiring
23 them we do use POST standards. So he passed it once,
24 but he, | don't know, off day or -- again, the story |
25 got fromhimwas that he did seven extra push-ups
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1 thinking he had it nade, and seven of themdidn't
2 count or eight of themdidn't count, so he mssed it
3 by one.
4 So | nmean are we -- | think we're getting a
5 little too picky on that at that pre-test. Again, |I'm
6 not asking to change the exit. |If he doesn't pass
7 that exit, that's on ne, that's on himto no | onger be
8 enployed. But this entry level is getting --
9 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Well, | just wonder if
10 maybe | could interrupt for a second. The probl em of
11 it is, it's not an agenda item And because it --
12 SHERI FF PITTS: | know. | tried to get on
13 the agenda, and they told me | was too | ate because it
14 had to be posted all over the state. | was a nonth
15 ahead of it, but they did say it was too |ate.
16 SHERI FF PIERINI: | know.
17 SHERI FF PITTS: So we wanted to -- but we
18 wanted to bring this issue up. |f we can agenda-ize
19 it for the Mesquite neeting, I'd love it. | think
20 we'd all conme back for that.
21 SHERI FF PIERINI: Well, | think one of the
22 things if | could, please, we really can't cone back
23 and tal k about nuch of this because as you all know
24 howit all works. So the agenda itemwe're going to
25 ask is then have an opportunity for you to come up
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1 here the next neeting we have, which will probably be
2 in February, if | recall right, or maybe it's at your
3 location, I'mnot sure.

4 SHERI FF PITTS: It's in Mesquite.

5 SHERIFF PIERINI: Is it Mesquite? Okay. So
6 what we'd like to do is at that tinme be able to talk

7 nore about it, maybe there's some reasons why we

8 can't, there's sone other ones we can do. So we need
9 to work together on that, but we really can't go

10 further than what we are right now. | get it. |

11 understand what you're tal king about, truly

12 understand. So what we need to do is have you, if you
13 would, please, and | think this would be a fair way to
14 do it, is just send us a certain letter that you want
15 to have an agenda itemdealing on that particular

16 issue, and we wll nake sure that's done.

17 SHERI FF PITTS: | do have one question on

18 that agenda item and we wouldn't have a probl em

19 putting sonething forward, but what's your deadline?
20  Wien we reached out about a nonth to a nonth and a

21 half prior to this neeting, it was already closed. To
22 nme that's a significant tineline when -- and M ke

23 Jensen is here now, what is it, 3 days to post? And
24  we couldn't post within a nonth or a little bit over a
25 nmonth. So that's real frustrating. So what is you
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1 guys' deadline for a posted agenda itenf
2 SHERI FF PIERINI: One of the things, just to
3 let you knowis, too, is we obviously only neet four
4 times -- about five, four tinmes a year; that's all we
5 really have, maybe five at the nost. So that's kind
6 of a negative thing for all of us, isn't it? So you
7 can't go up right away and say, hey, | want to see if
8 sonething happens or fixed and repair.
9 UNI DENTI FI ED SPEAKER: But it's not right
10 away.
11 SHERIFF PIERINI: Right, that's right.
12 SHERI FF PI TTS: But, again, this happened in
13 January -- or July, July, and then I reached out to
14 Mke -- M. Sherlock | believe in August. Again, til
15 August, | still had not received a letter, phone call,
16 anything from POST to say your guy got kicked out for
17 this reason. | had to just take his word. And | nean
18 | -- | mean everybody, if he gets kicked out for one
19 push-up, | nmean he's going to make it sound |like he's
20 the victimhere, for lack of a better word, that he
21 did everything right and didn't do it.
22 | never got word from POST sayi ng, hey, we
23  had, you know, he got kicked out for not only doing
24  push-ups, sit-ups, | haven't heard a word. | reached
25 out to M. Sherlock. He finally told nme that during
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1 that time period, | nmean you start with whatever they
2 start with. |If he doesn't do sit-ups, push-ups, or
3 whatever, they're done at that point. And that's -- |
4 have a problemwth that. They should do the whole
5 physical, and then if they get washed out on nore than
6 one, two, three, maybe we should or nme, as the
7 sheriff, should say, hey, okay, he m ght not nmake it
8 through POST, |I'm not wasting ny noney, you're gone.

9 SHERI FF PIERINI: Again, | think not to -- |
10 think the right thing for us to do right nowis we
11 need to have an agenda itemas | nentioned. |If you
12 could help us wth that and put that together for the
13 next one, we'll make sure it's done. | think we have
14 to have a list, and | would like to see the
15 i nformation that you have brought to us, include the
16 things that are issues and maybe we can | ook at.
17 MR SHERLOCK: M. Chairman? M ke Sherl ock
18 for the record. Just so everybody knows, 30 days is
19 out, and you're right, we did reopen it. | didn't
20 re-contact you because | talked to the lieutenant in
21 terms of the agenda, but regardl ess, please contact us
22 and we will put it on the agenda.
23 SHERI FF PITTS: Well, | did --
24 MR. SHERLOCK: | just wanted to --
25 SHERI FF PITTS: | did contact you and --
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1 MR, SHERLOCK: No, no, | --

2 SHERI FF PITTS: -- | didn't know you

3 reopened it or | would have put it on the agenda.

4 MR. SHERLOCK: And that's ny fault. And |

5 apologize for that. | just wanted to clarify a couple

6 of things though. W have a validated physical

7 fitness test. And so what people don't understand is

8 that entry level requirement is based on a study that

9 says that sonmeone who gets this many push-ups at the

10 end of a 16-week acadeny woul d be able to pass that

11 certification level. So that's what the standard is

12 based on, just so you know. That's where that cones

13 from That's not our arbitrary --

14 SHERI FF PI TTS: And | understand your

15 standard, but it's still -- 1 think it still should be

16 up to us as, yeah, as CFGCs that, hey, we should nake

17 that decision. |'mnot saying POST doesn't have the

18 right to kick anybody out or not allowthemto go to

19 POST, but we should be nmaking that call on sonething

20 |i ke this because it is very -- 1'd rather have the

21 guy that, to be honest with you, the officer that

22 maybe flunked out on push-ups, sit-ups, and in 16

23  weeks knew he had to nake it up and nade it up. That

24  shows nme he really wants that job bad, that he busted

25 tail to pass the standards to get that job. | nean
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1 that tells me he really wants the job. And you're not
2 giving himthat opportunity.

3 MR JENSEN. M. Chairman, this is MKke

4 Jensen for the record. | appreciate that you' ve said
5 it three or four tinmes, and I"'mgetting a little bit
6 unconfortable because this isn't on the agenda and

7 havi ng too nuch di scussion about it. | nean it

8 certainly is an opportunity for the public to nmake a
9 coment. There shouldn't be too nuch back and forth
10 fromthe Comm ssion on this. And certainly | think
11 it's a topic that could be discussed hopefully in

12 advance and sone ideas put together for an agenda item
13 in advance, including, you know, this may be a

14  rule-making item | don't know. | haven't |ooked at
15 the regs. It may be sonething that we just need to
16 get on an agenda and have di scussi on.

17 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Yeah. | think we

18 under stand what we've got to do is we've got to nove
19 on now, and the reason is we can't go further on what
20 we're trying to tal k about because --

21 SHERI FF ELGAN: If | nmay? Ken El gan,

22  Sheriff, Esmeralda County. |If we can get a ruling

23 fromthe AGs office on what is the deadline, how many
24 days out is it? | know we do for all open neetings,
25 for Comm ssioner neetings, the County Conmm ssioners,
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1 and any public neetings that we have, what is the

2 standard? Wen do we have to have the agenda itens?

3 MR JENSEN. There are two pieces to that.

4 This is Mke Jensen for the record. First is the open

5 neeting law requirenment, which is 3 working days. The

6 agenda has to be posted at certain |ocations 3 working

7 days before the neeting. |If it's a rule-making

8 situation where there's got to be a workshop noti ce,

9 there are different deadlines for that as well. But
10 the Commi ssion has the ability as a conm ssion to put
11 their own deadline on when they'l|l accept agenda itens
12 to put on a Conm ssion agenda, and that's kind of
13 within their discretion. And | don't know if that's
14  ever been formally done by the Conm ssion, | can't
15 recall, or if that's a staff determnation. | think
16 at this point, it's been a staff determ nation.

17 SHERI FF ALLEN: Can we request a

18 formal, to be put on the agenda for next February then
19 ri ght now?

20 MR JENSEN.  You coul d.

21 SHERI FF ALLEN: O does it have to be

22 in witing?

23 MR JENSEN. | don't believe there is any

24  formal process to ask to be put on the agenda.

25 think that's just a request that's supposed to be --
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1 SHERI FF ALLEN. Ckay. W ask to be

2 put on the agenda for February then.

3 SHERIFF PIERINI: That's fine. But one of
4 the things | had nentioned was | would |i ke to have

5 sone kind of information of what topics you want us to
6 know about so we can prepare for that. So |I'mjust

7 asking you if you could do that for us, that would

8 make a difference, | think. W want the agenda to

9 conme up, that would be great, but we can't go further
10 than what we are right now.

11 SHERI FF ALLEN.  Ckay.

12 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you very nuch.

13 Ckay, so where are we? Ckay, | think we're
14 done with M. Sherlock, right?

15 MR. SHERLOCK: | hope so.

16 SHERI FF PIERINI: Okay, we'll go onto nunber
17 5, discussion, public comment, and for possible

18 action. The Conmi ssion to deci de whether to continue
19 the rul e-maki ng process regarding AB 151 requirenents
20 to set standards and certification requirenents for
21 |l aw enforcenent dispatchers to becone certified
22  through a voluntary program
23 Both you -- | think this was just with M ke
24  Sherlock. W' ve gone through that. | think that
25 everybody here understands what AB 151 is, and the
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1 question comes down to that is to go further and to
2 start our ruling process ahead of us. So I'mgoing to
3 ask anybody fromthe Conm ssioners if they have
4 anything at all they'd |ike to comment?
5 Ckay, then we're going to go to audience.
6 Anybody out there would Iike to nake a conment on
7 that?
8 Seei ng none, then we're | ooking for an
9 agenda item a notion, please, | should say.
10 CH EF DEPUTY PEDERSEN:. Russ Pedersen, make
11 a notion to continue the rul e-nmaking process on AB 151
12 and allow POST to start that process.
13 SHERI FF PIERINI: COkay, thank you. Do |
14  have a second?
15 MR WRIGHT: JimWight, I'll second.
16 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Thank you, Jim Anybody
17 else like to nmake a corment? Al in favor?
18 (Ayes.)
19 SHERI FF PI ERINI:  Anybody opposed? So
20 carried, thank you.
21 Ckay, we're going to go onto nunber 6,
22 again. Again, there's a little redundancy going on
23 here as you all know. This is a discussion, and
24  public coment, and possible action, the Commssion to
25 discuss and take possible action to adopt new rental
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1 -- regulations as follows. M. Jensen -- | should say
2 M. Sherlock, if we go with LCB, only A we could
3 start off wth that, R003-17.

4 So we' ve gone pretty nmuch over that, right,

5 M. Sherlock, we've gone through all that stuff? |Is

6 there anything el se you want to add?

7 MR, SHERLOCK: Qur recommendation -- staff's

8 recommendati on woul d be to adopt the |anguage that LCB

9 sent back to us.

10 SHERI FF PI ERI NI : Okay, feel good about

11 that.

12 MR. JENSEN. M. Chairman, just for the

13 record, this is Mke Jensen. Under the open -- under

14 the rule-nmaking statutes, it provides that you have to

15 take into consideration in nmaking a decision any

16 witten or oral comment that you receive fromthe

17 public on this regulation, so | would just put on the

18 record that that's sonething that needs to be done in

19 the process of making a decision today. It's ny

20 understanding there hasn't been any witten comment.

21 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.

22 That's correct.

23 MR. JENSEN. That's all | --

24 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Okay. So what |'m hearing

25 fromyou is to ask the public, right? | think ['m
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1 going to ask that, if they have any questions on that,
2 if we go further on that. |s there anybody out there
3 in the public would |like to nake any comments on that?
4 Ckay, seeing none, then we go to the

5 Comm ssion. Does anybody here, any Conm ssioners |ike
6 to nake any comments on this particular one?

7 LT. McKINNEY: Kevin MKinney, for the

8 record. In regards to Sheriff Allen's coments from
9 Esneral da County regarding the cat IIl, cat Il, and

10 cat I, | believe during the workshops it was ny

11 understanding that after |I believe it was 7 weeks

12 you're eligible for your cat IIl, after 11 weeks for
13 your cat Il, and then after 16 weeks you'd be eligible
14 for all three; is that correct? 1Is that kind of --

15 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
16 Just so everybody understands, these regul ations do

17 not change the mandatory nunber of hours. So you're
18 specifically tal king about the POST Acadeny.

19 MR WRI GHT:  Yes.
20 MR. SHERLOCK: At PCST, the way we do
21 cat IIl, it's 8 weeks, | believe.
22 MR WRI GHT: Ckay.
23 MR. SHERLOCK: It's a total of 8 weeks. So
24  these regulations don't change the mandatory hours, so
25 if you have a standalone cat II1l, it'll still be under
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1 that, you know?
2 LT. McKINNEY: Kevin MKinney again. Wat |
3 kind of understood it to be is you attend the POST
4  Acadeny. And then after 8 weeks, you can | eave and
5 get your cat IlIl wthout attending the remainder of
6 the acadeny.
7 MR, SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
8 That's correct, yes.
9 LT. McKINNEY: Okay. And | think that's
10 where his m sunderstanding is.
11 MR, SHERLOCK: Coul d be, yeah.
12 SHERI FF PI ERINI: Ckay, any other comments
13 or questions? Ckay, looking for a notion then. This
14 is on A
15 LT. McKINNEY: Kevin MKinney, | say we nove
16 forward on this.
17 SHERI FF PIERINI: Okay, nove forward with
18 that, is that what | heard fromyou?
19 LT. MKINNEY: Yes, sir.
20 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Okay, thank you. Do |
21  have a second?
22 MR JENSEN. M. Chairman? At this point, |
23 think the notion is, would be to adopt the regul ation.
24 | think that's where we're at, at this point. |'m
25 sorry to be so technical on that, but | just want to
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1 make sure.
2 SHERIFF PIERINI: 1'mglad you're here, |
3 really am I|I'mreally okay with that.
4 UNI DENTI FI ED SPEAKER:  You can use the right
5 t one.
6 LT. McKINNEY: Kevin MKinney, I'll anmend
7 that to adopt.
8 SHERI FF PI ERI NI : Pl ease.
9 SHERI FF WATTS: Dan Watts for the record.
10 I'"Il second.
11 SHERI FF PIERINI: Ckay, Dan, we've got a
12 second. Any other questions or comments? All in
13 favor?
14 (Ayes.)
15 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Anybody opposed? Al
16 right, thank you.
17 Ckay, we'll go to B, if we could, now
18 M. Sherlock, and this is LCB File R012-17. Anything
19 else you would |ike to make, comment on that
20  what soever?
21 MR SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
22 Again, I'lIl defer to Mke Jensen, let the Comm ssion
23 take into consideration any witten or oral
24 statenents. But again we've received no witten
25 statenents regarding to this particular change.
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1 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Okay, good, thank you.
2 Anybody out in the public? Seeing none, can | have a
3 notion?
4 CH EF DEPUTY PEDERSEN:. Russ Pedersen to
5 nove to adopt the proposed |anguage in LCB File Nunber
6 RO12- 17.
7 SHERI FF PIERI NI :  Thank you. Do | have a
8 second?
9 MR WRIGHT: JimWight gladly seconds.
10 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you for your notion.
11 Al in favor?
12 (Ayes.)
13 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Any opposed? So carri ed.
14  Thank you.
15 Ckay, we're going to nunber 7. Al right,
16 this is discussion, public comment, and for possible
17 action. Hearing pursuant to NAC 289.290(1)(e) as the
18 revocation of fornmerly El ko County Sheriff's Ofice,
19 certified based as a convict -- conviction, | should
20 say, for commtnent of Theft and M srepresentation, a
21 G oss Msdeneanor defined at NRS 199. 480 and NRS
22  205.0832. The Conmmi ssion to decide whether or not
23 they should revoke his basic | -- category | basic
24 certificate. And | think that's yours, M. Jensen?

POINT 3200 Cobb Galleria Parkway, Suite 200 Page 50
counTrerontine  Atlanta, GA 30339 | (678) 496-2450


http://www.trustpointreporting.com

Meeting 10/16/2017

1 MR JENSEN. Yes, M. Chairman. M ke Jensen
2 for the record. There are two hearings on the agenda
3 for today, so I'll try to nove through these. The

4 first isthisis the tinme and place scheduled for the
5 revocation hearing for Rick L. Keema. Just as a

6 remnder, this hearing is being held pursuant to the

7 authority that the Conm ssion has to set the standards
8 and requirenents for certification and decertification
9 of basic certificates for peace officers.

10 The Conm ssion has adopted a regulation in
11  289.290, which sets the grounds for revocation of a

12 certificate, which include a conviction for a gross

13 m sdeneanor. There are sonme exhi bits behind agenda
14 itemnunber 7 that 1'Il just quickly go through,
15 M. Chairman, and ask that they be nade a part of the
16 record for any action that the Conm ssion nmay take
17  today.
18 The first is the anended notice of intent to
19 revoke which is required by the Conm ssion's
20 regqgul ations, which gives M. Keema notice that the
21 Conmm ssion intends to revoke his basic certificate
22 based on a conviction for a conspiracy to commt theft
23 by m sappropriation, a gross m sdeneanor. It
24 I ndi cates the court that that conviction came from
25 the date, tine, and location of this particular
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1 hearing, and the opportunity to appear and to present
2 evidence, cross-exam ne, and nmake any statenent that
3 he wished to nake in opposition to any action taken by
4 the Conmm ssion against the certificate.

5 (Exhibit A marked for identification.)

6 MR JENSEN. That particular notice was

7 served on M. Keema, that's the next exhibit, which is
8 Exhi bit B, which shows the proof of service, that that
9 was personally served on him |'mgoing high tech

10 today, M. Chairman, on nmy conputer so you'll have to
11 bear with ne a little bit. Exhibit Bis the proof of
12 service show ng the service occurred on August 31st of
13 2017. That satisfies both the POST regul ati ons as

14 well as the open neeting |aw requirenments for notice
15 to an individual prior to a hearing such as this.

16 (Exhibit B nmarked for identification.)

17 MR. JENSEN. Exhibit Cis the personnel

18 action report showng M. Keema resigned. It appears
19 the date on that is July 1st of 2012 [sic].

20 (Exhibit C nmarked for identification.)

21 MR. JENSEN: Exhibit Dis the category |

22 basic certificate.

23 (Exhibit D marked for identification.)

24 MR JENSEN: Exhibit Eis the first crimnal
25 i nformati on which began with nmultiple felony accounts,
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1 which sone were -- sone of which were pled in the

2 alternative, all related to the use of a governnent

3 issued credit card for personal -- alleged personal

4 use.

5 (Exhibit E marked for identification.)

6 MR JENSEN. Exhibit Fis a statutory no

7 contest plea agreenment which M. Keena agreed to pl ead
8 no contest to a gross m sdeneanor conspiracy to conmt
9 theft by m sappropriation as defined in NRS 199. 480
10 and NRS 205. 0832.

11 (Exhibit F marked for identification.)

12 MR JENSEN. As part of that plea agreenent,
13 there is a section that provides an offer of proof on
14 a set of facts that supported the alleged of fense,

15 essentially which state -- generally state that

16 M. Keema as undersheriff of Elko County was issued a
17 credit card for business rel ated expenses whi ch was
18 not used -- which he used for personal use for hinself
19 and others, which included a nunber of different
20 personal itens. |If you want to see nore specifics on
21 those, those are in the charging docunents.
22 Exhibit Gis the first anended information
23  which goes along with the change of plea agreenent and
24  which M. Keema was charged with conspiracy to commt
25 theft by m sappropriation, again a gross m sdeneanor.

POINT 3200 Cobb Galleria Parkway, Suite 200 Page 53
counTrerontine  Atlanta, GA 30339 | (678) 496-2450


http://www.trustpointreporting.com

Meeting 10/16/2017

1 (Exhibit G nmarked for identification.)

2 MR JENSEN. Exhibit His the key docunent,
3 which is the judgnment of conviction, which shows that
4 a conviction was entered against M. Keema for that

5 charge of conspiracy to conmt theft by

6 msappropriation and which he was sentenced to 90 days
7 in the Elko County Jail, which was suspended. He was
8 required to pay restitution in the amount of $807. 00,
9 a $2,000 fine, and other adm nistrative filing fees,
10 and to reinburse the county through nonthly paynents.
11 (Exhibit H nmarked for identification.)

12 MR JENSEN. Based on the type of conviction
13 involved here, which included actions taken wth a

14 credit card that was issued as part of his duties as
15 an undersheriff, it's the recomendation that his POST
16 certificate be revoked.

17 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Thank you, M. Jensen. |
18 also want to nention exhibits approved and certainly
19 accepted.
20 (Exhibits A through H received.)
21 SHERIFF PIERINI: 1'd like to ask anybody
22 out in the public if they have any conments in
23 reference to this agenda item including Keema. |Is
24 anybody there with that nanme or a representative of
25 hi s?
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1 Seei ng none, okay, |'ll ask fromthe
2 Comm ssion, do you have any questions?
3 DEPUTY CH EF SCHOFI ELD: M. Chairman, Gry
4 Schofield for the record. M ke, does he have any
5 other certificates beyond the basic? He's an
6 undersheriff.
7 MR JENSEN: The only one |I'maware of is
8 the one that's a part of the record. Scott or MKke
9 Sherl ock m ght be able to answer that.
10 DEPUTY CHI EF SCHOFI ELD: Would it foll ow
11 that if his basic was suspended, that all the other
12 certificates are suspended if he does have thenf?
13 MR. JENSEN: The basic certificate is the
14 certificate that is the one he's required to have to
15 be a peace officer, and that's the one that you' d be
16 taking action on.
17 DEPUTY CHI EF SCHOFI ELD: That answers ny
18 question.
19 LT. MKINNEY: Kevin MKinney for the
20 record. | need to excuse nyself fromthis due to a
21  possible conflict of interest.
22 SHERI FF PIERINI: Al right, thank you, sir.
23 Now woul d anybody el se |ike to nake conment ?
24  How about a notion?
25 SHERI FF WATTS: Dan Watts. 1'd like to nake
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1 the notion that we revoke the basic POST certificate
2 for Rick L. Keenn.
3 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Thank you, Dan. GCot a
4  second? Any other questions, comments? Al in favor?
5 (Ayes.)
6 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Anybody opposed? So
7 carried. Thank you.
8 W're going to go to nunber 8, discussion,
9 public comment, and for possible action. Pursuant to
10  NAC 289.290(1)(g), revoke Robert Seasoner --
11 MR. JENSEN: Reasoner.
12 SHERIFF PIERINI:  -- fornmerly -- what is it?
13 MR. JENSEN: Reasoner.
14 SHERI FF PI ERI NI : Reasoner, okay, fornerly
15 of the Nevada Transportation Authority, certification
16 based on a conviction for Attenpted Possession of
17 Control |l ed Substances, a Category E Felony or G oss
18 M sdeneanor as defined in NRS 453.336 and NRS 193. 330.
19 The Conmi ssion previously suspended M. Reasoner's
20 category |l based on -- certificate based on a
21 Crimnal Conplaint of Conspiracy to Violate the
22 Uniform Control | ed Substance Act in violation of NRS
23  453.401, which is a Category C. The Commission to
24  decide whether or not to revoke his category Il basic
25 certificate.
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1 M. Jensen?

2 MR JENSEN. Thank you, M. Chairman. As

3 you may recall in the neeting out in Ely, M. Reasoner
4 was on the agenda for a suspension of his basic

5 certificate based on a chargi ng docunent for a felony
6 controlled substance law violation. At that time, the
7 Conmi ssion voted to suspend his basic certificate

8 pendi ng the outcone of the crimnal case, and he has
9 now had a conviction. So today is the tinme and pl ace
10 that has been noticed for the Comm ssion to

11 potentially take action on his basic certificate based
12 on that conviction. Again, as part of this particular
13 hearing, M. Chairman, |1'd ask that the exhibits that
14 are behind tab nunber 8 related to M. Reasoner, |'lI
15 go through those real quickly, but those be admtted
16 in support of any action the Comm ssion may take

17  today.

18 Exhibit Ais the order of suspension from
19 the previous hearing just as a rem nder of what the
20 Comm ssion -- the action that you took in your
21  previous neeting.
22 (Exhibit A marked for identification.)
23 MR. JENSEN. Exhibit B, |I believe, is the
24  proof of service of that order of suspension.
25 (Exhibit B nmarked for identification.)
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1 MR JENSEN. Exhibit Cis the anended notice
2 of intent to revoke, again informng M. Reasoner of
3 this particular hearing today, the tinme, place, and
4 | ocation, the particular conviction upon which this
5 hearing would go forward today, and his opportunity to
6 appear. It's my understanding that M. Reasoner has
7 not noticed POST that he woul d appear and intend to
8 present any evidence at the hearing today. Is that
9 correct?
10 MR SHERLOCK: That woul d be
11 correct.
12 (Exhibit C nmarked for identification.)
13 MR JENSEN. Exhibit Dis the proof of
14  service show ng that the amended notice of intent to
15 revoke was served on M. Reasoner.
16 (Exhibit D nmarked for identification.)
17 MR JENSEN. Exhibit E is the personnel
18 action report showng his termnation as a peace
19 officer, froma peace officer position and indicating
20 that there was a reason for that term nation that
21 could be a revocabl e of fense.
22 (Exhibit E marked for identification.)
23 MR JENSEN. Exhibit Fis his category II
24  Dbasic certificate, which the Conm ssion woul d be
25 taking action, if any, on today.
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1 (Exhibit F nmarked for identification.)
2 MR, JENSEN: Exhibit Gis the crimnal
3 information, the charging docunent that you | ooked at
4 at the previous hearing which shows that he was
5 charged with attenpted possession of controlled
6 substance, a category E felony or gross m sdeneanor.
7 It states that on February 15th of 2017, he wllfully,
8 unlawfully, knowingly, or intentionally attenpted to
9 possess a schedule | controlled substance, to wit: he
10 attenpted to possess approximately 3 grans of heroin
11 fromTri-Net, which I knowis the drug task force
12 there in the Carson Cty area, Douglas County area,
13 and that that offense occurred in Carson City, Nevada.
14 (Exhibit G marked for identification.)
15 MR JENSEN. Exhibit His his plea agreenent
16 where he agreed to plead guilty to that attenpted
17  possession of fense.
18 (Exhibit H nmarked for identification.)
19 MR. JENSEN. Exhibit | is the judgnent of
20 conviction show ng he was, in fact, convicted of
21  possession of a controlled substance, a gross
22  m sdeneanor. He was sentenced to | believe it was
23 364 days in the Carson City Jail. That was suspended.
24 He was pl aced on probation with other special
25 conditions.
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1 (Exhibit | marked for identification.)
2 MR. JENSEN. Based on the nature of this
3 offense, it is reconmended that his POST certificate
4 be revoked.
5 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you, M. Jensen.
6 The exhibits are approved and certainly accepted.
7 (Exhibits A through | received.)
8 SHERIFF PIERINI: | want to reach out to the
9 public, is anybody here would |i ke to nake a coment
10 on in person? How about the Comm ssioners, any
11 coments, questions? How about a notion? Dan, you're
12 good at it, go ahead.
13 SHERI FF WATTS: Dan Watts. |'Il make a
14 nmotion that we revoke the certificate of Robert
15 Reasoner.
16 SHERI FF PIERINI: Do | have a second?
17 CH EF FREEMAN. M chel e Freeman, second.
18 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Any ot her questi ons,
19 coments? Al in favor?
20 (Ayes.)
21 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Anybody opposed? So
22  carri ed.
23 Ckay, nunber 9, discussion, public coment,
24 and for possible action, request fromthe Carson City
25 Sheriff's Ofice for their enployee Captain Brian
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1  Hunphrey -- | see himout there -- for an executive
2 certificate. M. Sherlock?
3 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
4 POST staff received application for an executive
5 certificate for Captain Brian Hunphrey. Additionally,
6 we had a letter of support received from Sheriff Ken
7 Furlong. Staff reviewed the application and found
8 that Captain Hunphrey nmeets or exceeds all of the
9 requi rements to obtain that particular certificate and
10 woul d reconmmend issuing the executive certificate.
11 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Thank you. M. Furlong,
12 would you |like to nake a coment ?
13 SHERI FF FURLONG  Thank you, | appreciate
14 M. Sherlock going through this with us. Education
15 and career developnent is absolutely a critical
16 foundation piece of the Carson Cty Sheriff's Ofice.
17 And Brian, having attended the FBI National Acadeny
18 just this past year, is another inspiration to those
19 vyoung folks that are coming into the career field
20 hopi ng that they can achieve their own dreans. Brian
21 is an absolute top perforner. He has a trenmendous
22 inpact on what we do and how we do it in our region.
23 And so | thank you, M. Sherlock and M. Pierini.
24 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you, sheriff,
25 appreciate that.
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1 MR HUWPHREY: |'Il keep it brief. |
2 appreciate everything, and just |ike he was saying,
3 returning back fromthe FBI Acadeny this last year, a
4 | ot of education this |ast year going into the
5 certificate, and | appreciate everybody's tinme. Thank
6 you.
7 SHERI FF PIERINI: And we're going to nmake
8 that happen right nowif we can. Gay, we're | ooking
9 for anmtion. O maybe | should ask to the public
10 does anyone want to make any comments?
11 DEPUTY CHI EF SCHOFI ELD: Anybody want to
12 protest? | nmake a notion to approve the executive
13 certificate.
14 SHERI FF PIERINI :  Thank you, Gary, |
15 appreciate that. Do | have a second?
16 CH EF FREEMAN. M chel e Freeman seconds.
17 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Thank you so nmuch. Any
18 coments? Anything else? GCkay, all in favor?
19 (Ayes.)
20 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Any opposed? So carri ed.
21 Conme on up.
22 DEPUTY CHI EF SCHOFI ELD: Congrat ul ati ons.
23 CH EF FREEMAN:. Congrat ul ati ons.
24 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Congratul ations to you,
25 Sir
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1 Ckay, now we're going to go to 10. W're

2 getting there. W are getting there, aren't we?

3 Di scussi on, public comment, and for possible action

4 request fromthe Lyon County Juvenile Probation

5 Departnent for their enployee Oficer Christopher

6 Gentine, Gentino, | don't know, whatever, for a

7 6- nont h extensi on past the 1l-year requirenent to

8 July 3, 2018, in order to neet the requirenents for

9 certification. Sir?

10 CHEF SMTH: | amEric Smth, Chief of

11  Juvenile Probation, Lyon County. Aside fromwhat's

12 addressed in ny letter, | did have a chance to speak
13 to sone of the instructors at the acadeny who did say
14 O ficer Gentine would pass or could pass the acadeny
15 wth nore training. M departnent does want to retain
16 him He is a valuable officer. W do need that

17 extension for the 3 weeks. | do not have a civilian
18 position to put himinto. So w thout that extension,
19 | would have to release him And he is currently

20 enrolled in the POST 2018 acadeny.

21 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Okay. Sheriff, would you
22 |like to make any coment ?

23 SHERI FF McNEAL: For the record, Sheriff Al
24 MNeal. |'mhere to support the chief and a juvenile
25 probation officer |I've known for many years. |f he

PO INT 3200 Cobb Galleria Parkway, Suite 200 Page 63

CousTrerontive  Atlanta, GA 30339 | (678) 496-2450


http://www.trustpointreporting.com

Meeting 10/16/2017
1 says he's going to work with himand give himthe
2 training, | know Eric Smth well enough that he is
3 going to fulfill that requirement. So | know wth a
4 new face or, you know, the Conmm ssion doesn't know who
5 thisindividual is. | think it's inportant as the
6 sheriff to speak on his behalf.
7 SHERI FF PIERINI :  Thank you, sir. Scott,
8 would you want to say anything, please?
9 CH EF JOHANSTON:  Yes, Scott Johnston for the
10 record. If the Comm ssion chooses to approve the
11  6-nmonth extension -- how do you pronounce his | ast
12 nanme, Gentine?
13 CH EF SMTH. GCenti ne.
14 CH EF JOHNSTON: Gentine. He was hired on
15 1/3/of 17, so a 6-nonth extension would nove his
16 certification period out to July 3rd of '18. He would
17 have until that tine to obtain his basic. And being
18 as he is enrolled in the 2018 acadeny, which | presune
19 is in February, January or February.
20 CH EF SMTH. The end of January is ny
21  under st andi ng.
22 CH EF JOHNSTON: Then he woul d be graduating
23 intime to fulfill this tinme requirenent and get
24 certified. The staff would have no objections to
25 this.

PO INT 3200 Cobb Galleria Parkway, Suite 200
COURT REPORTING At|anta’ GA 30339 | (678) 496-2450

Page 64


http://www.trustpointreporting.com

Meeting 10/16/2017

1 SHERI FF PIERINI: Perfect, thank you, Scott.
2 ' m going to ask anybody out in the public, any

3 coments? How about the Comm ssion, any questions?

4 Gry, notion?

5 DEPUTY CH EF SCHOFIELD: [I'I1 make a notion
6 to approve the extension -- you caught me off guard --
7 on staff's recommendati ons.

8 SHERI FF PIERI NI :  Thank you. 1Is there a

9 second?

10 CH EF DEPUTY PEDERSEN:. Russ Pedersen,

11  second.

12 SHERI FF PI ERINI: Ckay, Russ, thank you.

13 Al in favor?

14 (Ayes.)

15 SHERI FF PIERINI:  Any opposed? Thank you,
16 appreciate you com ng.

17 CH EF SMTH. Thank you, gentl enen.

18 SHERIFF PIERINI:  As well we're so really
19 pleased that you cone here because it's very inportant
20 to hear about it, thank you.

21 Public comments, anybody out in the public
22 would like to make any ot her further coments? Itens
23 that we haven't covered?

24 Ckay, we're going to go onto, let's see,

25 we're going to do the schedul e of upcom ng Conmm ssion
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1 meeting. M. Sherlock?
2 MR. SHERLOCK: M ke Sherlock for the record.
3 W are actually still working with Bob Roshack (ph.)
4 totry to nail a date, but we are planning February in
5 Carson. As soon as we nail that down, clearly there
6 are sone people that would want to be on the agenda,
7 we'll get a date out to everybody.
8 UNI DENTI FI ED SPEAKER: |s there still snow
9 on the ground in February?
10 MR SHERLOCK: Yeah, yeah, | heard it snowed
11  in Hawaii, too, but it'll be cold.
12 SHERIFF PIERINI: So we are not going to be
13 with the sheriffs and chiefs neeting at the sanme tine
14 that's in Mesquite; is that what |'m hearing?
15 MR. SHERLOCK: That's correct. W're trying
16 to figure that out now.
17 SHERI FF PI ERI NI :  Ckay, thank you. Al
18 right, so when that cones up, we can certainly pass
19 that onto you.
20 And onto nunber 13, discussion, public
21  comment, and for possible action, adjourned. Does
22 anybody want to |l eave? | guess not, we're still
23  going.
24 CH EF DEPUTY PEDERSEN: Russ Pedersen, nove
25 to |eave.
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SHERI FF WATTS:  Second.

SHERIFF PIERINI: Al right, all in favor?
(Ayes.)

SHERI FF PIERI NI :  Thank you.

(Whereupon, 5:18 p.m, the neeting in the

above-entitled matter was concl uded.)
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